From:

To: CRM, Service Burlington; Mailbox, Clerks

Subject: Request for the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing to Issue a Ministerial Zoning Order to Protect Green

Space in the Millcroft Community (ADM-07-25)

Date: Monday, June 16, 2025 11:00:48 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Request for the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing to Issue a Ministerial Zoning Order to Protect Green Space in the Millcroft Community (ADM-07-25)

Subject: Support for MZO Request (ADM-07-25) to Protect Millcroft Green Space

Dear Minister

I am writing as a concerned resident and community member to express my strong support for the City of Burlington's request (ADM-07-25) for a Ministerial Zoning Order (MZO) to protect the green space within the Millcroft Golf Course community.

The proposed development by Argo would irreversibly damage a vital piece of green space that serves not only as a recreational area but as a natural buffer, wildlife habitat, and essential stormwater management zone. Preserving this land aligns with the Province's stated goals around protecting the environment, encouraging smart growth, and maintaining the livability of established communities.

Millcroft was designed and marketed as a golf course community, and the sudden change in land use would set a dangerous precedent for intensifying development at the expense of green space and community planning principles. This development threatens to overwhelm local infrastructure, increase flood risks, and erode the quality of life that residents value deeply.

I respectfully urge you to issue a Ministerial Zoning Order to safeguard this important green space and uphold the wishes of the community and the City of Burlington.

Thank you for your time and attention to this urgent matter.

Sincerely,

Claire Richardson - Millcroft Resident